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Request for Information

New EU proposals relating to roadworthiness testing and roadside checks

Dear Stakeholder,

I am writing to you regarding the new Roadworthiness Package proposed by the EU Commission on 13 July 2012.  The proposal contains two new Regulations and a supporting amending Directive relating to roadworthiness testing and roadside checks.  
This is a significant package of measures, with detailed annexes and three Impact Assessment documents. All documents relating to the proposals may be accessed at from the Commission web site.  The full documents are at the bottom of the page on the following link:  EU - Roadworthiness Package. Or, if you need to type the full web address it is at:

http://ec.europa.eu/transport/road_safety/events-archive/2012_07_13_press_release_en.htm

Discussions on these proposals at EU level will commence in early September and the Department is inviting all stakeholders to submit views and information on the proposals as soon as possible, preferably by the 5th September, so that they may be considered in advance of discussions commencing.  

We appreciate the complexity and scale of the package so we have produced an initial summary of key items that may concern you. It is possible that due to the scale of the proposal that we may ask further questions in future. We have also left space in the questionnaire for additional comments.  

Wherever you can, please provide feedback on the topics covered. We are particularly interested in understanding the costs and benefits that arise from the various elements of the package.  We expect both positives and negatives on a range of issues, and we appreciate that different stakeholders will no doubt have somewhat different perspectives on what is important to them.  For us, understanding and gathering figures on the impacts where these can be identified is critical.  Your help on this is greatly appreciated.

We are not proposing to publish responses to this information gathering process.
Please submit your views in the format attached and return to the email address given or to Mark Heverin, Zone 3/25 Great Minster House, London SW1P 4DR. .
Also feel free to forward to others who may also have an interest, but please do consolidate group views as we are not resourced to deal with co-ordinated campaigns on single issues (that will slow us down and is not helpful at this time).
I look forward to hearing from you.
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